Texas Master Naturalist Brazos Valley Chapter

Minutes of Meeting Held Monday, November 15, 2007

Business Meeting

The business meeting was called to order at 6:52 p.m.

The minutes from the October meeting were unavailable due to technical problems.
Jo Anne Bates presided.  Jo Anne welcomed former and new members.
Committee Reports

Training Class:  Dwight reported that the Chapter now has 17 new members from the third training class.  The Chapter has now trained a total of 60 people.  Everyone present then introduced themselves briefly.
Membership: Kitty brought print-outs listing all volunteer and service hours that have been reported to date.  She invited everyone to check them for accuracy.  Members have until December 31st to get the required 40 volunteer hours and 8 advanced training hours.  There are a lot of volunteer opportunities coming up for those who need hours including the Christmas bird count, birdhouse building and the naturalist book sale.  If there are any other possibilities, please let her know.  Kitty encouraged everyone in the coming year to print a copy of the hours reporting form each month and fill it in as they get their hours.  This will make keeping track of hours much easier.  She also emphasized that for those who aren’t successful in getting the required hours, they just won’t be certified.  They are still members of the chapter and can still participate in all activities, and they can start over next year earning hours.  In response to a question, Kitty affirmed that if members of the second training class attended the most recent training classes, these can count as advanced training as long as they are not making up missed classes.
Historian:  Nothing to report.
Newsletter:  They are getting ready to put out the winter newsletter (it will go out before Christmas) and they need articles.  The winner of the best article contest will get one of Mark’s handmade Christmas ornaments made out of natural materials.  Articles can be an observation about nature; 200 to 300 words long is a good length.  Send them to Jimmie Killingsworth.  Remember also that each issue spotlights three members; Leo is still looking for one more member for this issue.
New Business and Announcements
New Officers:  Jim Anding presented the slate of candidates selected by the nominating committee; he thanked Leo and Ginger Hamilton (who is moving to Seattle) for their help on this committee.

President – Jim Waldson

Vice President – Manuelita Ureta

Treasure – Lourdes Hasson

Secretary – Ginny West
Other nominations were solicited from the floor; there were none.  David Gwin moved that we consider the slate of nominees.  Kitty Anding seconded the motion.  The nominees were all elected unanimously.

Junior Master Naturalists:  Jo Anne announced that Leslie Gall from the extension office wants to start a Junior TMN program.  Jo Anne asked who might want to help get this started.  Several people expressed interest.  The first project will probably be the Blinn Aquatic Center.  They will meet Monday with the Cradle of Texas chapter.  There will be no hands-on participation until summer time.  Kitty passed around a sign-up sheet.

Holiday Party:  The holiday party will be held on December 14th starting at 7 pm at Jimmie Killingsworth and Jackie Palmer.  The chapter will buy the main dish, and the rest will be pot luck. All spouses are invited.
BRAC:  Mary Strauss was not at the meeting, but Eddie commented that she could probably use help with an inventory.  Eddie will send out information on an upcoming volunteer opportunity.  Tom McDonald said that he will be meeting with Justin, the aspiring Eagle Scout who is working on this project, at 2 pm on Saturday. Others are welcome to join him. Tom mentioned that this could be the start of a 17-mile trail stretching from BRAC to Lick Creek Park.  This could be a major project for our TMN Chapter.  He asked everyone to think about this, and we will discuss this more at a later date.

Brazos Audubon and Christmas Bird Count:  Betty Vermeire reported that the Brazos Audubon has a field trip scheduled for this Saturday.  All are welcome to join them.  They will meet at David Gwin’s office on 1207 Texas Ave. S at 7 am.  The Christmas Bird Count will take place on Saturday, Dec. 15th.  We can get volunteer hours for participating in this event. Betty passed around a sign-up sheet and mentioned that more information is available at Audubon.org.
Naturalist Book Sale: Jimmie reminded everyone that the Naturalist Book Sale will take place on December 1st and 2nd with the Brazos Valley Natural History Museum and TCWC.  There are lots of used books, and they need help organizing them and staffing the booths – this is another opportunity for volunteer hours.  They will meet at TCWC on Nov. 28th from 5 – 7 pm to organize books.  They need people to staff the booths on Saturday and Sunday.  Jimmie passed around a sign-up sheet.  He mentioned that there will also be a craft fair at the Brazos Center that weekend, so it should be lots of fun, and he encouraged all TMNs to turn out and support the book sale.
Jo Anne presented copies of Jimmie’s and Gentry Steele’s beautiful new book on the Brazos Valley to Dwight and Lucy as thank you gifts.  She also had one for Punnee, who was unable to attend the meeting.

The business meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Leo gave a presentation entitled “Pecan: The Native American Nut”, which finished at 8:35 pm.  This presentation was approved as Advanced Training.
Next Meeting: In lieu of a regular meeting, we will have the holiday party on Friday, December 14th , starting at 7 pm at Jimmie Killingsworth’s and Jackie Palmer’s house.  They will send out directions and more information via e-mail.

